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Minutes of the PCC meeting Wednesday 18th May 2022
at the Wilson Centre
2022/33 - Reflection (ML)
ML directed us to Philippians Ch 2 v 9-11, Romans Ch 10 v 13, and Acts Ch 2 v 21.
God is powerful.  He is more than able.  So, at the start of the PCC’s new year, let’s call out to Him for what to thank Him for, and what we long to see Him do.
2022/34 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn, Brian Wake, Mark Nile, Terry Reed, Christine Ayers, Lewis Ayers, Paul Clayton, Gill Clayton, Steven Firth, Ann Moss, Cheryl Moore, Jenny Lewis, Mike Shaw.  
2022/35 - Apologies for absence – Jane Firth. 
2022/36 - Approval of the minutes
· LA proposed and SF seconded that the minutes of the PCC meeting held on 16.3.22 be approved.  The minutes were approved.
· ML proposed and SF seconded that the minutes of the PCC meeting held on 10.4.22 (after the APCM) be approved.  The minutes were approved.

2022/37 - Matters arising from the minutes
a) 2022/21, 2022/05 - Baptism follow-up: Families were invited to the Mothering Sunday service.  Two families responded.
b) 2022/21, 2022/08 - ML to organise first-aid training.  Action ML
2022/38 - Correspondence (MS)
· Communication from Diocese regarding liturgical resources for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.
2022/39 - Safeguarding (Christine Burnell)
a) There have been no reported incidents of safeguarding at St Mary’s Church in the past two months.

b) All PCC members need to undertake on-line Domestic Abuse Training.  ML to re-issue link. Action ML
2022/40 - Deanery Synod (ML)
The next meeting of deanery synod will be at St Michael’s, Norton, on 24th May.
ML has joined the deanery synod steering group.  The aim is to make the group broader and the next meeting will focus on children and young people and be more of a training space to share ideas.  
2022/41 - Finance (LA)
a) The treasurer’s report had been circulated.  

b) LA advised that all of the external giving donations have been paid.

c) LA advised that the income from “regular giving” is disappointing, however, on a positive note, the Gift Aid tax refund is significantly more than budgeted.
d) NatWest have paid £400 compensation for banking difficulties earlier in the year.
e) ML advised that he has received an e-mail from a charity which donates bibles to schools.  ML will investigate further.  Action ML
2022/42 - Buildings and Maintenance (LA)
a) Following an appeal by LA, the insurance company has agreed to cover the cost of repair to the cross damaged by the storm in November. 

b) The pathway lamps are now back in working order.

c) The quinquennial inspection took place on 11.4.22.  The report is expected by the end of May. It’s possible that the report may advise undertaking a digital scan of the arching stonework in the Londonderry Chapel to determine whether or not there is ongoing movement.  The PCC will consider the inspection report at the next meeting.  Action LA
d) The boiler is over 20 years old and therefore significant expenditure on a replacement is likely in the foreseeable future.  LA has contacted St Paul’s, Newtown, regarding ground source heat pump system.  LA is awaiting a response.  Action LA
e) Following a request by BW, it was agreed that the thanks of the PCC to LA for the considerable work he has undertaken, particularly with respect to the insurance claim for the damage to the cross, be recorded in these minutes.
2022/43 - Vision Event Follow-Up
a) ML tabled an update on the plan for the year ahead following the “Vision Event” on 26.3.22.

b) We have stopped asking children to share from the front at the end of services, as some children are reluctant to do so.  A leader can speak about the children’s activities if they so wish.
c) ML has discussed broadening the children’s team with Lynne Dennis as the team is undermanned.  Might it be possible to employ someone for limited hours?  Action ML
d) Might it be possible to start a youth / older children’s house group?  Action ML
e) We need to work out when to run a course and what to run.  Does the PCC have any thoughts?  Action ML
f) The next Godzone is the school leavers’ service.
2022/44 - Home Groups
ML’s aspiration is to have 3 home groups so as to be able to invite more people into groups.  In July ML will hold 2 evening sessions to discuss home groups with a view to launching three new groups in Sept. The aim will be to balance the groups to ensure that the dynamic in each is good.  There will be opportunities for the home groups to meet up from time to time.  Action ML
2022/45 – Jubilee Event update
St Mary’s is joining with the Wilson Centre in organising a Queen’s Jubilee celebratory event on the green on Friday 3.6.22.  Chris Brown will run a BBQ, CM will organise strawberries & cream.

2022/46 - Calendar for 2022/23
a) We need to start preparing a calendar of special services and events for 2022/23.  What do we repeat from this year, what do we change, what do we add?
b) It was agreed that a service of remembrance for those bereaved will be held in the autumn. Action ML
c) LA suggested considering a service for the renewal of marriage vows for multiple couples.  Action ML
d) Consider an earlier start, say 6pm, for a Christmas Lessons & Carols service.

e) How many Godzones should we have?  We are currently holding one per term.

f) Consider various types of social events.  Some for families, some for older   people, some for just men, some for just women.  These are seen as opportunities to invite newer church people and non-church people, and to  address the desire for community.  Action SF (Social team)
2022/47 - AOB
TR requested a noticeboard for the vestry.  LA agreed to action.  Action LA
Next PCC meeting
Next Meeting - Wednesday 20th July 2022 in St Mary’s Church at 7.30pm.

Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw         ………………………………………………………..

20th July 2022
